
Re: Convocation of the 16th CICM General Chapter

Rome, February 2, 2022

Dear Confrere,

Greeting from Rome!

On this 25th Day of Consecrated Life, I am happy to send you this letter to convoke the 16th General Chapter.

In conformity with article 112 of our Constitutions, I hereby officially convoke the 16th General Chapter of our Institute.  With the consent of my Council, it has been decided that this General Chapter will be held from Saturday, June 4 to Friday, June 30, 2023, at the Centro Ad Gentes, Via del Laghi bis 52, in Nemi (Rome), Italy.
After the special meeting of the General Government with the participation of four confreres that was held in July 2021, I announced in my letter of August 8, 2021, the theme of this 16th General Chapter:

WITNESSING TO THE GOSPEL IN A CHANGING WORLD
The 16th General Chapter is a spiritual event.  Thus, the first action to be activated is prayer as the Apostles gathered around Mary, in prayer and attentive to the voice of the Spirit (Acts 1:12-14; 2:1-4).  This is a moment of great importance and responsibility because each General Chapter gives directives and makes decisions that influence the future of our Institute.  Therefore, let us allow ourselves to be inspired by the attitudes of our Patroness, the Blessed Virgin Mary: complete trust in the Divine Providence, fraternal solidarity, and an open mind that will help us attain the goal of the General Chapter: “to renew the apostolic thrust of the Institute and to encourage its members to be faithful to their religious missionary vocation” (Const, art. 110).

The success of the General Chapter also depends on serious preparation (Const, art.122).  Thus, we already started the preparation since the beginning of the year 2021.  In September 2021, we sent you the memos and guidelines regarding the calendar of the preparatory stages to assist you in your preparation both on the local and provincial levels.  In the next few weeks, you will receive a document that will deal with the preparation on the level of the Regions. 

We count on you to get every confrere of your Province involved in preparing for this 16th General Chapter.  We urge all of you, Provincial Superiors and your Councilors, to be fervent animators in the course of this preparatory stage.  Your collaboration and participation are necessary before, during, and after the Chapter.  Those who will be meeting in Rome for the Chapter will have a mission and a commitment to the Institute, but our Chapter sessions will have only meager results without the participation and prayers of all the confreres. 
The time that remains until the Chapter should be for us a time of grace, conversion, and renewal.  Yes, indeed, it should be a time of much prayer, an insistent and ardent prayer, so that the Holy Spirit will enlighten us, walk with us and strengthen us.  I invite you now to live this experience under the action of the Spirit.  Let prayer be our first way of participating.  It is God who makes our initiatives fruitful. 

Likewise, I encourage all confreres to pray the prayer prepared for our 16th CICM General Chapter, both personally and in the community. 

May all our gatherings for the preparation of this 16th General Chapter help us live out our motto: One Heart - One Soul, welcoming one another as brothers, strengthening and affirming one another as our diversity enriches us.  According to God’s own will, such a witness will help us as a community bring our contribution to the Missio Dei in today’s world.
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